              Board of Recreation Commissioners Meeting
                                    February 1, 2017
Roll Call:

Gerry Tonner
 (Chair)                                  Present
Gerry Aponte (Vice-Chair)                         Present
MaryAnn Russini
                                     Present
Chris Snell



            Present
Dino Kostantakis


            Present
                         Eugene Godlewski                                        Present
                         Cesare Papetti                                                Present

                         Tony Como (Director)                                   Present               
                         Councilman D. Morrell                                 Absent
Gerry Tonner called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm
Dino Kostantakis made a motion to accept the minutes of the January 4th Meeting, 2nd by Cesare.

Roll called taken-motion carried.
Chairman Tonner announced “All requirements of the Open Public Meetings Law have been met for this meeting of the Board of Recreation Commissioners of the Borough of Dumont”.

·    Notices have been transmitted to the newspapers

·    Notice is prominently posted in space provided on the bulletin board at
·    Borough Hall

·    Notice has been filed with the Borough Clerk 
Open Public Participation: 

A motion was made by Maryann and 2nd by Dino to open the Public meeting. 
Roll call taken-motion carried 
Josephine Oddo

She has about 20 women who would like bring back the women’s softball league
It was recommended that they research leagues to play in. Dino offered to help them organize themselves.
Naomi Fox

Came to discuss the issue with girls basketball rec vs travel making the girls play both. She feels that the boys do not have to why should the girls. This was discussed with Doug and due to Numbers he needed to do it. Dino will have a meeting to go over this issue with Doug so that it doesn’t happen next season.
Jennifer Wilkes from Traditional Events 

Jennifer came to discuss Dumont Day with the commission. Previously she has worked with the celebrations Committee on Dumont Day.  She explained what her responsibilities were and what her fee was.
Mike Prulello
Mike would like to run a charity Softball tournament in honor of Dawn Totten on May 20th with a rain date of May 21st. Mike will submit a letter to the rec office.
A motion was made by Chris and 2nd by Eugene to close the public portion of the meeting. 
Roll call taken-motion carried.
Correspondence
Barry RUBACH SUBMITTED his 2017 flyer. The commisiion approved the fyler for the 2017 season.

A letter was recived fron brian nallen SUBMITTING HIS letter of resignation as president of Dumont Junior Football

Director’s Report: 

we need to DECIDE WHERE the community group will hold their Movies this summer 
The commisiion Decided that the first choice should be Memorial park with the second option being twin boro. A letter will be sent by tony to andrew.
Council Liaison REPORT:
    none 

Chairman’s Report
Chairman Tonner gave the commissioners their new PROGRAMS.

Maryann       Certification, Girls Softball

Cesare -          Hockey, Little League, Senior baseball, Summer
                               camp      
Chris               Soccer, Volley ball, Celebrations, track

Eugene           Jr. Foodtball, Flag Football, Comp Cheering,  

                                Football Cheering, Boys Basketball Rec & 

                                Travel                      
Dino                    men’s softball, wrestling, girls basketball rec                
                                 & travel

Gerry APONTE PARKS & play grounds, New Programs, Board of         
                                     Ed, Celebrations
Gerry TONNER MAYOR & counsel, Celebrations, Finnance

Committee Reports

Chris

Track & field

all requests have been submitted.
Flag Football

No report

soccer
No report

Gerry A

requested that we send andrew a letter about summer movies

Eugene

Jr Football
all moved into the new shed

will be electing new officers this month

Football cheering

No report

Comp Cheering

Have started their competitions

Boys basketball
Everything is running smooth-no problems

Registration Money is almost all in. 

Dino
Men’s softball
Sign ups are currently going on. 

They have a max limit of 154 players.
they are concerned about getting Hickory field in bergenfield this year with the change in Recreation director 

Tony said he would call the new director with whom he is friendly.
Wrestling

Running fine 

Womens softball

Dino will be working with the new group of women to help bring the program back

Girls basketball
The program as far as games go is running fine
Dino spoke with doug concerning the travel program

It was recommended that a meeting be set up with the boy’s & girls programs to discuss new guidelines. The meeting should take place at the end of the season. Dino will report back next meeting.

Maryann

Certification 

their will be a certification class on Feb 2 at the senior center. Lanyards will also be issued at that TIME.

Girls softball

registration is going on 

Summer camp

Maryann submitted a proposed budet for this years summer camp
Maryann made a mortion to accept the proposed budget & registration fee for 2017 camp.

2nd by cesare.
Roll call taken-mortion carried 

Cesare

Roller Hockey

Going well

Senior baseball

no report

Little league
Little league is not in good standing with their tax exempt STATUS. They are in the process of straightening it OUT.

Old Bussiness

Finance

Chris just received the 2015 & 2016 reports

There are a lot of inaccuracies with the reports. 

a reasonable solution is to make certain assumptions of what is in the accounts and use that as a starting point.
Maryann suggested that we email all programs for their balances and to use that as a starting point.

New Bussiness

Cesare proposed a renovation to gails place by adding a second floor. summer rec is in need of storage 
arrange to have the christmas decorations removed.
the pavillion is in need of having new oulets installed in the 4 corners so that fans could be installed to use as cooling stations for summer camp on very hot days 

Cesare made a motion that recreation and the town look to purchase an 8’ by 20’ storage container. 2nd by dino
roll taken-motion carried 

Dino wants the commission to consider moving the recreation meeting back to the boro hall

At this time chairman tonner open the floor for nomantions

Chairman

Dino NOMINATED GERRY TONNER 2ND by cesare

Gerry t accepted 

vice chairman
Dino nomInated Gerry aponte 2nd By chris

Gerry a accepted 

Maryann NOMINATED CESARE papetti

Cesare Declined

At this time NomInations were suspended

Dino made a motion to adjourn the meeting 

2nd by chris roll call taken motion carried

Meeting adjourned at 10:35pm

Submitted by 
Tony Como

Director
